From: Deadman, Michael - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport [mailto:Michael.Deadman@Oxfordshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 29 May 2013 10:36
To: Andrew Lewis
Cc: Planning Consultations - Environment & Economy; JacquiCox (OCC); KendallWard, Adam - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport; Arnold, Geoffrey - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport; Kelly, Judy - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport
Subject: RE: Skimmingdish Lane, Bicester Ref:13/00372/OUT
Andy

Thank you for your emails dated 24th May 2013 and the attached drawings.  I have reviewed the information provided and have the following comments:

       The amended site location plan (1120-F04-S01) for the red-line area now appears acceptable.

       The amended site plan (1120-F04-S02) may have reduced the number of parking spaces, however there is still a number of points that were raised which do not appear to have been addressed, such as:

1.     The footway into the development from Skimmingdish Lane still terminates at the proposed car park for the care home and offers no alternative or continued pedestrian route to this facility.

2.     The reduced parking levels appear acceptable for an operational use, however there appears to be no justification provided for this reduction.

3.     A turning area is provided for refuse collection, however where will ambulances etc park?  No tracking plan has been provided as requested.

4.     No internal vision splays are shown on the site plan as requested.  While a minor design issue ensuring adequate visibility is secured near the vehicle entrance by the first section of parking spaces is important for highway safety reasons i.e. tree blocks vision as shown.

       In terms of the previously agreed transport contribution for a Toucan Crossing and footway/cycleway works, these works are considered essential to serve both the proposed development and the approved B1 office development.  However, if only a care home was to be approved and constructed on this site (red & blue areas on site location plan) such works/contribution in my opinion would not be necessary.  My concern is what guarantees can be provided by the LPA that the rest of this site won’t be developed on the basis of the flooding issues given by the applicant can be overcome and the committed B1 office development is built too.  I would expect this site to come forward when I it is still allocated within the draft CDC Local Plan for an employment use.  If the existing S106 Agreement is not varied etc it is likely the money currently secured for the highway works will be lost.  Can the site be conditioned to only build the care home to ensure if a future application was ever to be submitted for the remaining parcel of the site the footway/cycle improvements would be revisited and provided by the developer?  Happy to discuss this point.

       The future road scheme issue indicated by the movement study for Bicester has been commented on by Jacqui (attached).

       The public transport infrastructure requirements are still required.  Adam Kendall Ward is the OCC contact officer.

As submitted my recommendation for a holding objection remains.

Any queries let me know.

Michael

Michael Deadman
Principal Engineer
Transport Development Control
(Cherwell & West Oxfordshire)
 

Tel 01865 810438
